Administrator 1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE
1 Washington, DC 20590

August 18, 2016

The Honorable Pete K. Rahn

Secretary of Transportation

Maryland Department of Transportation
7201 Corporate Center Drive

Hanover, MD 21076

The Honorable Aubrey Layne
Secretary of Virginia

Virginia Department of Transportation
Patrick Henry Building, 3 Floor

1111 East Broad Street

Richmond, VA 23219

The Honorable Leif Dormsjo

Director

District of Columbia Department of Transportation
55 M Street, SE, Suite #400

Washir~on, DC 20003

Mr. Roger Berliner

Chairman

Metropolitan Washington Council of Governments
777 North Capitol Street NE, Suite #300
Washington, DC 20002

Dear Secretary Rahn, Secretary Lane, Director Dormsjo, and Chairman Berliner:

In October 2015, under the authority granted to the Federal Transit Administration (FTA) in the
Moving Ahead for Progress in the 21* Century Act, FTA assumed the direct, but temporary,
safety oversight role of the Washington Metropolitan Area Transit Authority (WMATA)
Metrorail system. As you know, Transportation Secretary Anthony Foxx directed FTA to
assume this responsibility because FTA had determined that the Tri-State Oversight Committee
(established by the State of Maryland, the Commonwealth of Virginia and the District of
Columbia) was incapable of providing adequate safety oversight as required by law.

Secretary Foxx also has repeatedly informed the three jurisdictions that he expects them to have
a federally-compliant State Safety Oversight (SSO) program certified by the FTA and in place by
February 9, 2017. He recently reiterated this expectation in a July 29, 2016 letter to Governor
Hogan, Governor McAuliffe, and Mayor Bowser, calling on the jurisdictions to pass SSO
legislation “well before February 9, 2017.”

To support the jurisdictions’ efforts to implement an effective SSO program by the February
2017 deadline, FTA has regularly provided technical assistance and feedback to the jurisdictions
for a number of months.






